From: Rachel S. Goulet

Sent:Monday, May 6, 2019 3:30 PMCc:Pat Flood; Rudy CollinsSubject:Camden Update 5-6-2019

Dear Camden Citizens-

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 4-27-2019 through Friday 5-3-2019. My previous update covered the period through Friday 4-26-2019. Thank you.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal.
- Industrial Waste Cell leachate continued to be treated and stored prior to sending off-site for disposal.
- Performed routine daily gas system operation and maintenance activities.
- · Performed daily ammonia monitoring.
- Closure Construction Activities Performed:
 - Activities at Aluminum Processing Waste Cell:
 - Geomembrane installation contractor continued placement of Closure-Turf synthetic turf elements above geomembrane (approximately 95% complete).
 - Contractor continued to place sand infill on Closure-Turf areas (approximately 50% complete).
 - Contractor continued construction of stormwater down-chutes and gabion basket energy dissipaters.
 - Activities at Industrial Waste Cell:
 - No significant work performed during this period.
 - General Site Construction Activities:
 - Contractor began work to remove haul road between the Aluminum Processing Waste Cell and the Industrial Waste Cell (this is necessary to complete the storm water drainage channel between the cells).
 - Contractor continued screening borrow material for Industrial Waste Cell protective cover (approximately 90% of required volume screened).
 - Fence contractor continued installation of perimeter fencing (approximately 25% complete).
 - Weekly construction meeting held.



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete <u>TDEC's Customer Service Survey</u>.